Minutes of the 18th PAF working group meeting

20 February 2006

******* DRAFT VERSION *******

Participants:

----------------

M. Benedikt, J. Ellis, R. Garoby, M. Mangano, F. Ruggiero, R. Ostojic, W. Scandale, E. Shaposhnikova. 
1)   Progress on activites:
LHC IR and luminosity upgrade: 
-   Walter and Francesco reported that discussions with GLs had started (RF - T. Linnnecar, SC dipoles - L. Rossi, Cryo - L. Tavian). From first discussions it is evident that the main direction of upgrades should be given to advance quickly in a coherent way. In any case it will be difficult to get similar levels of approach and detail for the estimates from the different groups.
-   An interesting outcome of the first discussions with Tavian is that 5E34 seems to be a hard limit for the cryo-system in the sense that any further increase beyond that number will lead to much higher cost of the upgrade. 

Successors of existing machines: 
-   Michael has started putting together parameters for the normal-conducting PS2 machine and will circulate a draft description of the machine & parameter list before the next meeting. AT/MEL will start looking into the magnets as soon as parameters are available.
-   Walter will start with the superconducting SPS+ parameter lists. He has already contacted L. Rossi concerning cost estimates for the magnets. 

-   The option of an LHC Booster ring in the LHC tunnel is considered problematic since it requires either passing through the experiments or around 2 km long bypassing tunnels around each experiment. 

Consolidation issues: 

-   Ranko has tried to contact S. Baird but without success yet.
SPS main bending magnets: 

-   Following some more detailed investigations AT/MEL are now proposing two solutions to the problem of erosion on the SPS main bending magnets. There is a quick fix that can be applied during the run and a solid repair that can be done during the shut-down. The total estimated const for solid repair of all units is at few MCHF level.
General improvements: 

-   The PS 5-turn island extraction will be integrated in the CERN baseline programme.

-   SPS (transverse) impedance: Elena reported that a workshop is being organised on that subject. Elena also mentioned that MDs on the SPS will be needed to study the problem in more detail.

Linac4: 
-   Roland reported that H- injection into the PSB is now being studied. BT group will take on a part of the work, including optics and beam envelope calculations in the injection channel. 
Neutrinos: 

-   Roland reported that M. Meddahi will be involved in future studies on neutrino facilities. 

-   An issue presently under discussion is CERN participation in a (European) design study for a neutrino factory within the 7th EU framework programme. In case CERN participates this has to be done at a reasonably high level, also in view of potentially hosting such a facility later on. A meeting on that subject took place today with S. Myers, R. Edgecock, Roland and Michael.

-   Design studies for both approaches to neutrino facilities (beta-beam and neutrino factories) should be made until 2010-2012 where experimental results on sin^2(theta13) are expected and should allow taking a decision on the way to go.
2) Miscellaneous

-   Roland will try to arrange a meeting with R. Aymar for the beginning of March.
-   Regular (Monday) PAF meetings will normally take place in 866-1-D15 at 16:00h. The next meetings are scheduled for:
· Monday 27th February, 16:00

· Monday 6th March, 16:00
Minutes by M. Benedikt
05.03.2006
